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Note: 9§ /2025

The Embassy of the People's Republic of China in the Republic of Estonia presents its
compliments to the Ministry of Justice and Digital Affairs of the Republic of Estonia
and has the honor to inform your esteemed Ministry that the 2025 International
Telecommunication Union (ITU) Council has made decision to hold the 2027 World
Radiocommunication Conference (WRC-27) in Shanghai, China.

China highly values the important role played by the ITU in bridging the digital
divide, promoting innovation and development in ICT, and facilitating the more
equitable, rational, efficient and economical exploitation and utilization of
radio-frequency spectrum and satellite orbit resources. China is committed to making
greater contributions to the common development of global ICT.

Upon learning that no Member State had officially applied to host the WRC-27, China
submitted an official application to host the conference to the ITU Council in 2024
and successfully passed the ITU’s on-site inspection. To demonstrate China’s sincerity
and capability in hosting WRC-27 to Member States and to accumulate experience in
hosting meetings of the ITU Radiocommunication Sector, Shanghai recently hosted a
series of international meetings, including the meetings of ITU Radiocommunication
Sector Working Parties 4A, 4B and 4C. The high-quality conference experience
received full recognition from the participating delegates.

Shanghai is the center of science and technology, finance, innovation, culture, and
transportation of China. It boasts well-established conference infrastructure and
extensive experience in hosting large-scale international conferences. China is
confident in presenting a splendid event for countries worldwide. China will earnestly
fulfill its bid commitments, providing comprehensive and thoughtful conference
services to all delegates, strictly complying with the ITU’s requirements and relevant
practices for hosting conferences, offering financial assistance to delegates from least
developed countries to attend, and sparing no effort to create favorable conditions for
all parties to fully participate in WRC-27.




In the near future, the ITU will solicit the opinions of its Member States regarding the
decision of the hosting of WRC-27 in Shanghai made by the 2025 ITU Council. We
hope that Estonian side will give full consideration to China’s sincerity and efforts in
hosting WRC-27, respond positively to the ITU, and support China’s hosting of
WRC-27.

The Embassy of the People's Republic of China in the Republic of Estonia avails
itself of this opportunity to renew to the Ministry of Justice and Digital Affairs of the
Republic of Estonia the assurances of its highest consideration.
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